
Asst. Prof. Wichit Kummantakhun, Ed. D. 

Acting President, Roi Et Rajabhat University, Thailand 

 

Tuesday, October 15th 2024 

 

Dear Asst. Prof. Wichit Kummantakhun, Ed. D., 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my genuine interest in exploring the possibilities 

of establishing a closer collaboration between Roi Et Rajabhat University (RERU) and our institution, 

SITUSBANTEN Teacher College, located in Serang Regency. 

 

SITUSBANTEN is a well-established teaching college with diverse academic departments, including 

Sports Science, Early Childhood Education, English Education, Tourism, Guidance and Counseling, 

Safety Science, Biology, and more. As the Head of the Foundation overseeing the institution, I believe 

that fostering a partnership with RERU would be mutually beneficial, especially given the strengths of 

both institutions. 

 

I would be delighted to arrange a virtual meeting at a mutually convenient time to further discuss this 

potential collaboration. During our meeting, I look forward to sharing more about SITUSBANTEN and 

learning about the remarkable work being done at RERU. 

 

Additionally, I am currently preparing an educational trip for some of our lecturers and students to visit 

your university, particularly to learn about your Sports Science program. Our institution has a strong 

track record in Sports Science, having produced several successful athletes, including recent 

participants in the Olympics, particularly in weightlifting. 

 

To facilitate this initiative, I would like to appoint my son, Mr. Ahmad Abdan Sakuro, as the mediator 

for this cooperation. We can discuss further details and outline a roadmap for our collaboration, and I 

believe we could eventually formalize this through an MOU after becoming more familiar with each 

other’s institutions. 

 

I look forward to hearing from you and welcome the opportunity to move forward with this exciting 

partnership. Please feel free to contact me through Whatsapp +6282116860157 or 

salimherli@gmail.com if you have any questions or would like to schedule a meeting. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Professor Herli Salim 

Head of Foundation, SITUSBANTEN Teacher College 

Serang Regency, Indonesia 


